
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 2 March 2006 

1. 51 CORNWALL STREET – PROPOSED ROAD STOPPING 
 
 A report was submitted to the Board by David Rowland, Property Consultant, requesting the Board to 

support a proposal for the stopping of an area of legal road, pursuant to Section 116 of the Public 
Works Act 1981, adjoining the property at 51 Cornwall Street, and, when stopped, to sell the land to 
the adjoining property owner. 

 
 As a decision on the proposal was required prior to the Christmas break, the report is to be submitted 

to the 15 December 2005 Council meeting.   
 
 The Board decided to support the proposal to stop the subject land, on the terms set out in the 

officer’s report. 
 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


